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January 7, 2013 

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission, Region 1 
2100 Renaissance Blvd 
King of Prussia, PA 19406-1415 

Subject: Amendment to License 06-05869-03 () 3oj~ (~~ 

Dear USNRC Representative: 

This is a request to change the license governing the use of by-product materials as stipulated in 
our license number 06-05869-03. The current condition number 11 cannot be fulfilled for two 
reasons: 

1. 	 The personnel named under that condition are no longer employed by Pfizer 
2. 	 The cyclotron facility is closed (see letter of October 2,2012) and does not produce any 

radioactive material to be used 

It is my understanding that condition number 11 may be amended to indicate that the current 
RSO, Mark L. Maiello may be listed there. It is also my understanding that as an alternative to 
this, Pfizer may request the issuance of a decommissioning license naming Mark L. Maiello as 
the responsible individual. 

Either is acceptable and we will of course defer to NRC. However, if the second choice has a 
related cost or additional effort beyond this letter, then the amendment to condition 11 is 
preferable because we suspect it would be the more expedient. The cyclotron is planned to be 
dismantled in the first half of this year using the license of our decommissioning contractor. We 
have confirmed with this contractor that during the decommissioning process the cyclotron 
would never be turned on. Therefore, a new condition 11 with Mark L. Maiello listed would 
suffice to meet the current status of the facility. 
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If you require further discussion about this, please communicate with Mark Maiello using the 
contact information above. Thank you for consideration of this matter. 

Sincerely, 

t;1p/~ 
Mark L. Maiello, Ph.D. Eric Watters 
Radiation Safety Officer Sr. Manager & EHS Site Lead 



• • 

This is to aqknowledge the receipt of YOU~PPlication dated 

/17/1 '~ ,and to inform you that the initial processing which 
includes an administrative review has been performed.. )' 

. Ah)ea!rlfiJt CO&·-05f&Q -oj00 There were no administrative omissions. Your application was assigned to a 
technical reviewer. Please note that the technical review may identify additional 
omissions or require additional information. 

D Please provide to this office within 30 days of your receipt of this card 

A copy of your action has been forwarded to our License Fee & Accounts Receivable 
Branch, who will contact you separately if there is a fee issue involved. 

Your action has been assigned Mail Control Number '51q 153 . 
When calling to inquire about this action, please refer to this control number. 
You may call us on (610) 337-5398, or 337-5260. 

NRC FORM 532 (RI) Sincerely, 
(6·96) Licensing Assistance Team Leader 


